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This week

Zenger Miller training. “Introduction and The Basic Principles,” today, 9:30 a.m.-noon and 1:30-4 p.m.,
Downtown Center. - Peg Allison, Ext. 2923
Cluster meeting: Health Services Cluster, today, 3:30-4:30 p.m., Forum 308.

College Council Tuesday, April 4, 1:30-3:30 p.m., Boardroom.
LCCEA all-faculty meeting. Tuesday, April 4, 3-5 p.m., Forum 309.
“Personal Power” workshop with Linda deCaccia, Wednesday, April 5, 10 a.m.-noon. Health 105.
Reservations are not required.

Instructional Services Council. Wednesday, April 5, 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.
English and Study Skills meeting. Wednesday, April 5, 3-5 p.m., Center 446.
Cluster meeting: Instructional Systems Cluster, Wednesday, April 5, 3:30-4:30 p.m.. Forum 308/309.
Diversity Team meeting. Wednesday, April 5, 4-5 p.m.. Boardroom.
Legislative Action Team meeting. Thursday, April 6, 7:30-9 a.m.. Boardroom.
Resource Development Group meeting. Thursday, April 6, 1-2:30 p.m.. Physical Education 205.
Technology Think Tank. Friday, April 7, 3-5 p.m.. Center 9.
Deadline for faculty and staff to reserve caps and gowns for graduation is Friday, April 7. For reservations,
call the Bookstore, Ext. 2256.

College Council agenda
College Council meets on Tuesday, April 4, from 1:30-3:30 p.m. in the Boardroom. Agenda items

include discussion on: the procedure for amending administrative rules, fall inservice planning, the computer use
policy statement, and the travel agent of record issue. The next regularly scheduled meeting will be May 2.

Kudos

When Labor Secretary Robert Reich couldn’t make the “California’s Gold: Celebrating Community
College Partnerships” conference to address changes in education, organizers called on LCC President Jerry
Moskus. Moskus presented to about 500 California community college instructional leaders at the March 15-17
gathering in Sacramento. He emphasized that education must move away from a factory approach to one that is
learner-centered, involves employees in decisionmaking, and supports teamwork. He said the key to change is to
treat people with “extraordinary respect.” The conference was organized by California community college
librarians, instructional administrators, and community and continuing education administrators.

Public employees can wear political buttons
A glance at Oregon Revised Statute 260.432(2):

● public employees may wear political buttons while on the job as a personal political expression
● public employees may not advocate while on the job
● public employees may provide information if it is impartial and does not advocate

Be sensitive. For example, students may regard instructors as persons of authority, not just public
employees, and may be made uncomfortable by campaign buttons worn in the classroom.

LCCEA all-faculty meeting
On Tuesday, April 4, from 3-5 p.m. in Forum 309 the faculty will meet to learn about and decide on many

important matters concerning the faculty and the LCCEA. - Dennis Gilbert, Ext. 2049

Sony vice president makes presentation at Lane
The senior vice president of operations for Sony Corporation will be making a presentation today at

3 p.m. in Forum 309. The presentation will include background on Sony, the corporate climate and structure,
with a question and answer session following. All staff and students are welcome to attend. For further
information, contact Sheri Gianuzzi at 741-1835.
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Tech prep teleconference
A teleconference titled “Tech Prep: A Curriculum Revolution” will be held today from 10:30-11:30 a.m.

in Center 10. Building on the momentum of last year's national AACC tech prep Roundtable, this
teleconference examines key issues for developing, sequencing, evaluating, and marketing Tech Prep curricula.
This program also addresses related legislative issues such as the interface of tech prep with the School-to-Work
Opportunities Act. The teleconference is free. All interested staff may attend. - Cynde Leathers Ext. 2260.

Department purchase order training
A department purchase order is a limited-value purchase order which can be issued directly by the

department to the supplier without the involvement of Purchasing Services. DPO packets and training on the use
of DPOs will be available to budget authorities and their administrative assistants on Thursday, April 27, at
9 a.m. in the Boardroom. Call Lloyd Rain, Ext. 2572 by April 22 if you plan to attend.

Submissions needed for high school newsletter
Please submit news items that would be of interest to high school students and counselors to High School

Relations for inclusion in the newsletter. The Latestfrom Lane. Two or three paragraphs are best, and the
deadline is April 12. For more information, contact Shan Titus at Ext. 2688.

Sojourner Truth Theater to perform at Lane
The Sojourner Truth Theater will be performing dramatic and musical interpretations of African-

American history and culture on Wednesday, April 5, from 2-3:30 p.m. and from 5:30-7 p.m. in the Blue Door
Theater. Everyone is welcome—bring students. For more information, call Vicki Levine, Ext. 2074.

Surplus property disposal
Lane’s surplus property will go to auction in late April. If you have surplus items to include in this

auction, use an intercampus order to transfer the items to Purchasmg before April 4. Our “surplus property loft
will be open for final previewing on Thursday, April 6 from 10 a.m.- 2 p.m. - Lloyd Ram

ADS

FOR SALE: Macintosh Quadra 650 (cpu only) 16M RAM,
230M HD, Apple CD300i internal CD ROM. 10 disc caddies.
System, 7.5. $1,995. Tim Blood. Counseling. Ext. 2243 or
343-0385.

BACH 36 TROMBONE, $800.; 74 Toyota station wagon,
$400; Craftsman 22“ mower with warranty. $250; Craftsman
lawn edger, $100. Call 342-2816. Ray Mitchell. Performing
Arts, Ext. 7974.

FOR SALE: Canoe, Wenonah Spirit II, 17 ft. fiberglass +

paddles $550; Panasonic KXP2123 24 dot-matrix printer with
color kit, $125; stepladder, 6 foot aluminum, $11. Julia
Munkvold, FHC, Ext. 2636, or 688-6644 after 5 p.m.

HELP WANTED: Part-time computer lab assistant for spring
term, ending approximately June 10. Deadline for application
is April 3. Contact Bob Vogel, Ext. 2460 for further
information and copy of job description. LCC is an affirmative
action/equal opportunity institution.

ENTRY-WAY CHANDELIER, gold framed, beveled glass,
candelabra lights. Drive by 1635 Cameo Dr. after dark to see
it in action. $75. Joe Freeman, Co-op Ed, 344-6468.

CASINO NIGHT DECOR: Looking for a few good decorations
to match this year’s theme of “Wild West Meets Tie-Dye." Do
you have something you would loan us to go with the 50s/60s
rock and roll and country western motif? Elvis posters, hay
bales, an imitation stuffed “Trigger," a ‘57 Chevy, whatever.
Any suggestions or ideas would be greatly appreciated!
(Warning!! don’t miss your chance to contribute-you. too,
could be put in charge of something!) Please call Clndi
Farmer, Media Arts & Technology, Ext. 2475.

FOR SALE: One pair of Polk audio M311 hi-fi speakers.
They are still in the box. $150. Contact Sharon Mastin, BEC,
Ext. 2992 or 342-5217.

WANTED: Outdated calendar with art reproductions or

photographic art and also canceled postage stamps to use for
art project. Angela Miller, lA, Ext. 2268.

RED HOT! ALMOST GONE! The Bookstore still has a few of
the PowerMac 7100, 8 MB /250 hard drive CDs left. Display
and keyboard included. Only $2,225. Teresa Vitus, Ext.
2679.

BAD DRINKING WATER? Don’t you have enough to worry
about? Multi-Pure water filter solves the drinking water woes.

Up to lyr., no interest to pay. Start drinking healthy water.
Robert Sposato, ABSE, 683-2681.

HELP CAN’T WAIT-The Lane County Chapter of the
American Red Cross is kicking off its annual campaign for
1995. The American Red Cross is a humanitarian

organization, led by volunteers, dedicated to providing
disaster relief and emergency services to those in need. They
also provide health and safety education, Meals on Wheels,
and a child care food program, if you are interested in
making a donation, please contact Linda Fossen at Ext. 2314.

YOU'RE INVITED to a presentation by Mary Fisher on
Thursday, April 13 at McArthur Court. Ms. Fisher is the
founder of Family AIDS Network, Inc., an organization created
to focus attention on the impact HIV and AIDS has on
families. For more information, contact Maureen Keefe, 346-
3081.-Joan Aschim, lA, Ext. 2591

THE DAILY

THE DAILY deadline is noon of the day before publication on Mondays and Wednesdays thru April 26. Include first and last name,^
department, and extension. Send via intercampus mail or deliver to Administration 210. When possible, submit Mac or IBM 3-1/2
disks, any program; or e-mail to Joan Aschim; or Internet to aschim@edlane.lane.edu.
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Today through Friday
● Math Skills Fair for 150 high school students from around the county, today, 8:45 a.m.-noon,

Forum Building and Bristol Square.

● Sojourner Truth Theater, today, 2-3:30 p.m. and 5:30-7 p.m.. Blue Door Theater, open to all.

● Instructional Services Council, today, 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.

● English and Study Skills meeting, today, 3-5 p.m., CEN 446.

● Instructional Systems Cluster meeting, today, 3:30-4:30 p.m., FOR 308/309.

● Diversity Team meeting, today, 4-5 p.m., Boardroom.

● Legi.slative Action Team meeting. Thursday, April 6, 7:30-9 a.m.. Boardroom.

● Artist lecture. Thursday, April 6, 10 a.m., Art Department Gallery. Guests welcome.

● Resource Development Group meeting. Thursday, April 6, 1-2:30 p.m., PE 205.

● Technology Think Tank. Friday, April 7, 3-5 p.m., CEN 9.

● Deadline to reserve caps and gowns for graduation, Friday, April 7, Bookstore.

Christine Strahan named employee of the month
Christine Strahan of

Admissions has been named

Outstanding Classified
Employee of the Month for
Api^. Her family joined co-
workers to make the

announcement. Strahan is

international admissions

specialist and joined Lane in
1980. She has studied both at

Iowa State University and at the
University of Northern Iowa.

Selected comments from

her nominators: “Christine

exemplifies the college’s
mission and unifying
principles...” “is extremely

conscientious” “a pleasure to work with” “the most professional person I have ever known” “she
keeps her cool” “always comes through” and “she’s a whirlwind of activity.”

Larry Warford, Jim Ellison, Don Strahan, Linda Fossen,
Christine Strahan, Kristina Strahan, and Sean Strahan.

KLCC news crew wins awards

News staff at KLCC won honors at last weekend’s Oregon Associated Press annual
conference in Bend. Tammy Rae won Best Sports, First Place for “Them Ducks;” Best Feature,
First Place for “Oregon Country Fairi’; and Best News Writing, First Place for “Welfare Reform in
Oregon.” Steve Helwig won Best News Writing, Honorable Mention for “Carrying Capacity.”
Alan Siporin, Tripp Sommer, Tammy Rae, Steve Helwig, and Ruth Rowland won Best Public
Affairs, First Place for “Crime and Rehabilitation.”

Board agenda
The Lane Community College Board of Education will meet on Wednesday, April 12 at

6:45 p.m. in the Boardroom. An executive session will begin at 5:30 p.m. for a classified
bargaining update. Highlights on the regular meeting agenda:
♦ Americans with Disabilities Act - discussion

● tuition increase proposal of $2 per credit hour - preliminary discussion

● student ballot measure proposals: (1) increase the student activity fee by $.50 for The Torch,
(2) cap the student activity fee at 78.5 percent of one resident tuition credit hour, and (3)
reaffirm all ASLCC funded programs every three years - action

● Adult High School curriculum - action

● move spring break to the week of March 24 for 1995-96 - action

● airport infrastructure - action
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Dance student accepted into prestigious program
Dance student Meagan Strout recently auditioned in Portalnd and was accepted into a two-

year program of study at the Alvin Ailey American Dance Center in New York City. The school is
auditioning in 14 different cities across the country and is accepting only 100 students. Strout is a
full-time dance student and a talent grant recipient in Lane's dance program. - Kymberlee Fleming,
Performing Arts, Ext. 2645

Oregon legislative bill topic of presentation
Emilio Hernandez of the Oregon Commission on Hispanic Affairs will discuss Oregon

House Bill 2933, similar to California Proposition 187, at two brown bag meetings on two
Thursdays, April 6 and 20, both from 12-1:30 p.m. in the Boardroom. Everyone’s welcome.

Teleconferences

● “Operating System Decisions,” Thursday, April 6, 10 a.m.-noon, FOR 308, free. Topics: the
changing roles of operating systems and microprocessors, strengths and weaknesses of small-
system operating systems, how various microprocessors work with these systems, what
applications are best-suited to each operating system, and how emerging technologies will
affect small-system computing in the near future. Participants will gain a working knowledge
of systems for both desktop and server use. This is the third program in the 1994-95
Information Technology Series. Copies of the other two programs, “Workgroup Computing”
and “Using Multi-Media for Education and Business,” are available for check-out for the
library on a two day loan.

● “Literacy Training in the Workplace,” Thursday April 13,10 a.m.-noon, CEN 10, free,
designed primarily for workplace based adult literacy educators and adult literacy program
administrators and staff developers. Case studies included.

All interested staff are invited. For more information, contact Cynde Leathers at Ext. 2260.

Team leadership training still available
There are still openings in the team leadership series on Tuesday afternoons from April 11

to May 23. Call Peg Allison at Ext. 2923 for more information or to register.

Zenger Miller training to be repeated
The April 3 Zenger Miller training session. Introduction and Basic Principles, will be

repeated on Monday, April 10, 9:30 a.m.-noon, and 1:30-4 p.m., at the Downtown Center.
Upcoming sessions are Listening to Understand Clearly on Wednesday, April 12, Giving
Feedback to Help Others on Monday, April 17, and Getting Your Point Across on Thursday, April
27, same times. Call Peg Allison at Ext 2923 for more information or to register.

Women’s leadership institute deadline near
Lane women are invited to apply for the fourth annual Oregon Institue for Leadership

Development at Silver Falls Conference Center from June 25-June 28. There are no educational
requirements for this institute. Topics include becoming a leader at any level, understanding your
working communication style, teambuilding and many others. Costs are paid by the college. The
deadline for applications is April 12. For more information, call Lynne Swift at Ext. 2503.

Teachers Talking About Teaching meetings
● Tuesday, April 18, 3-4:30 p.m., CEN 420. Topic: Multimedia applications, facilitated by Bob

Prokop, Tim Blood and Bill Griffiths, and a tour of the new facutly computer lab.

● Wednesday, May 3, 3-4:30 p.m., CEN 420. Topic: Teaching strategies that work.
For more information, contact Pat McLaughlin at Ext 2481.

Eighth annual AMA secretaries briefing
The annual American Management Association secretaries briefing will be held April 26,

from 9:30 a.m.-l p.m. in Forum 307. The videoconference is titled “Leading Through Influence.”
Guest speakers include Dr. Kathleen Krohne, Dr. Donald Weiss, Elnor Hickman, and Alberta
Esposito. Coffee and refreshments will be served at 9:30 a.m. Everyone is invited. RSVP to
Cynde Leathers at Ext 2260.

Lindbergh grant applications available
The Charles A. and Anne Morrow Lindbergh Foundation makes grants in amounts up to

$10,850 (the cost of the “Spirit of St. Louis” in 1927) for innovative research or education projects
which “further a balance between the advance of technology and preservation of the human and
natural environment” Project categories include agriculture, aviation/aerospace, conservation of
resources, humanities education, the arts, intercultural communication, health, adaptive
technology, and waste minimization and management. Proposals are due June 13. Call Sarah
LaMaster, grants coordinator, Ext 2312, for a copy of the application form.
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Education reform surveys in
More than 220 full- and part-time faculty members returned surveys crgardmg their staff

development needs related to education erform. Evaluating the survey ersults will be Greg
Fishwick, director of Education Reform, Craig Taylor from Research and Planning, and Ken
Kempner, educational policy and management instructor at the University of Oregon.

II

Tickets on sale now to "A Chorus Line
"A Chorus Line" opens on Friday, April 21, in Performing Arts main theater. Showtime is

8 p.ra. Tickets are $10 adults; $5 students, seniors and groups of 20 or more; and $8 for Lane
employees. Director is Joseph Gilg, technical director is Skip Hubbard, Seereiter is
choreographer, Kimberly DeMoss is vocal director, Jim Greenwood is musical director, and
Kathryn Nance is costume designer. Lane student Darlene Colbom is assistant director. For
tickets, call Ext. 2202

Elevator protocol reminder
Faculty and staff are asked to remind one another and students that wheelchairs and electric

carts have priority on all elevators. - Jane PhUlips-Love, Disabihty Services

Voice mail change
The voice mail number for Sue Colvin is 2585. For appointments, call Ext. 2583.

Organizational development training open to all staff
Sessions in organizational development skills useful in the restructuring and teamwork are

now being offered for all staff. Sessions will be offered with Peter and Susan Glaser at the Black
Angus on nine dates in April and nine dates in May for a total of 12 hours of training in individual
communication and teambuilding skills. This training is a condensed, refined version of the skill
training offered last summer to CADRE members. Participants are expected to attend a session in
both April and May. A third option is three afternoons of training in June. Participate now!
Registration forms are available from Julie Baker, Ext. 2199, or at her desk outside ADM 209.

Airlines cap commissions-travel fees disrupted
Most airlines have placed a cap of $25 (one way) and $50 (round trip) on commissions to

travel agencies for selling airhne tickets. This may reduce travel agency income by as much as 50
percent. The industry is in turmoil because many smaller agencies are expected to go out of
business, the larger ones are trying to find additional revenue sources, and at least one class action,
anti-trust suit has been filed. Moreover, Bob Dole and Strom Thurmond have asked the US

Attorney General to review the legality of the airhne position. The prospects are, first, it's going to
be a long time before the industry restabihzes, and second, if services are to continue, many
agency fee structures must change. Locally, Adventure in Travel is planning to maintain aU current
services with the institution of a $5 transaction fee for every ticket sold; Ambassador, also
maintaining services, has established a variety of fees for services which used to be free (ticket
exchanges, refunds, courier services, research, etcetera). When planning your travel, be sure to
ask for the cuirent fee structure, ascertain whether or not fees are included within the price of the
ticket, and calculate the additional agency fees into your travel budget. I have considerable
information on this subject; if you want copies, call me at Ext 2572. Thanks. - Lloyd Rain
[Editor's note: This news has placed the question ofwhether the college should consider having a
travel agency of record on an upcoming College Council agenda.]

THANKS

The LCC Advocates thank the following staff and college supporters for their contributions
received through March 29 to the bond election campaign:

Sandra Ing
Steve John

Susan Kanich

Patti Lake

LCCEA

LCC Management Team
Karen Locke

Marie Matsen

Jill McKenney

Dwight Miller
Jerry Moskus
Steven Myers
Elizabeth Naylor
David Oatman

OEA

Pete Peterson

Ed Pinckney
Linda Pompei
Lloyd Rain
Dick Reid

Mike Rose

Kitty Seymour
Jane Scheidecker

Don Strahan

Clifford Trolin

Brody Tyler
Linda Waddell

Larry Warford
Pat Williams

Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts
Clarice Bates

Fred Beisse

Rosemary Busby
Suzanne Canale

Linda Danielson

Diane Dann

William Dotson

Jim Ellison

Larry Ford
Shiriee Ford

Linda Fossen

Mary Gilroy
Edna Grass

Rose Holeman

JOBS

● Developmental Disabilities Specialist, closes 4/14.
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Community College Month factoid
Over 12 million Americans were enrolled in undergraduate higher education according to

1992 census data. Of these, 43 percent attended community colleges.

ADS

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED for French and Spanish

students ages 14-17. July and/or August, 3 to 6
weeks. Sponsored by American Discovery. For
more information, contact Elinor Preston, 687-
1266. Annie Paschall, Business, Ext. 2018.

HELP CAN’T WAIT. The Lane County Chapter of
the American Red Cross is kicking off its annual

campaign for 1995. The American Red Cross is a
humanitarian organization, led by volunteers,
dedicated to providing disaster relief and
emergency services to those in need. They also
provide health and safety education, Meals on
Wheels, and a child care food program. If you are
interested in making a donation, please contact
Linda Fossen at Ext. 2314.

CAMPUS MINISTRY is sponsoring a contest.
Guess the number of stitches it took to put Father

Dieringer’s finger back together and win a unique
prize. $5 per guess. Hint: He was in microsurgery
for three hours. Contact Sue Thompson, H&PE,
Ext. 2552, or Mama Crawford, Campus Minstry,
Ext. 2814, for more information. YOU’RE INVITED to a presentation by Mary Fisher

on Thursday, April 13 at McArthur Court. Ms.
Fisher is the founder of Family AIDS Network, Inc.,
an organization created to focus attention on the
impact HIV and AIDS has on families. For more
information, contact Maureen Keefe, 346-3081. -

Joan Aschim, lA, Ext. 2591

HOUSESIT OR RENT: Illinois professor wants to
housesH or rent June 16-August 15. Contact
Karen Locke, E.FL&S, Ext. 2476, or Donna at

(309)829-5336.

HOUSE FOR RENT in Santa Clara, immaculate 3-

bedroom, 1-bath, beautifully landscaped, fenced
back yard, 2-car garage with automatic door
opener. On Kaiima off In/ing. Available mid-April.
$795/month. Kathryn Reid, 461-8885, or Ext.
2665, Student Health, M & Th 9-5 or Tu 1-9.

FOR SALE: MACINTOSH QUADRA 650 (cpu

only) 16M RAM, 230M HD, Apple CD300I internal
CD ROM, 10 disc caddies. System, 7.5, $1,995.
Tim Blood, Counseling, Ext. 2243 or 343-0385.

BACH 36 TROMBONE, $800.; ‘74 Toyota station

wagon, $400; Craftsman 22” mower with warranty,
$250; Craftsman lawn edger, $100. Call 342-
2816. Ray Mitchell, Performing Arts, Ext. 7974.

BOXES NEEDED: Will be moving soon to new

home In South Eugene and need boxes for
packing. Call 741-3075 or Ext. 2314 if you can
help. Linda Fossen, Student Services.

FOR SALE: Canoe, Wenonah Spirit II, 17 ft.
fiberglass + paddles $550; Panasonic KXP2123
24 dot-matrix printer with color kit, $125;
stepladder, 6 foot aluminum, $11. Julia Munkvold,
FHC, Ext. 2636, or 688-6644 after 5 p.m.

TICKETS FOR THE LATINO PLAY "MARISOL" are

on sale at the Multicultural Center, Ext. 2144/

2276, CEN 409. Robinson Theater. U of O,

Sunay, April 9,2 p.m. The play will be in English.
It's a fundraiser for the community Fiesta Latina and
the Multicultural Center May 5 fiestas. HELP WANTED: Part-time computer lab assistant

for spring term, ending approximately June 10.
Deadline for application is April 3. Contact Bob
Vogel, Ext. 2460 for further information and copy
of job description. LCC is an affirmative
action/equal opportunity institution.

KENMORE DRYER for sale. $40. Contact Angela
Miller, lA, Ext. 2268, or 484-4084.

FOR SALE: ONE PAIR OF POLK audio M311 hi-fi

speakers. They are still in the box. $150. Contact
Sharon Mastin, BEC, Ext. 2992 or 342-5217. ENTRY-WAY CHANDELIER, gold framed, beveled

glass, candelabra lights. Drive by 1635 Cameo Dr.
after dark to see It in action. $75. Joe Freeman,

Co-op Ed, 344-6468.

WANTED: Outdated calendars with art

reproductions or photographic art and also
canceled postage stamps to use for art project.
Angela Miller, lA, Ext. 2268. CASINO NIGHT DECOR: Looking for a few gpod

decorations to match this year’s theme of ‘Wild
West Meets Tie-Dye.” Do you have something
you would loan us to go with the 50s/60s rock and
roll and country western motif? Elvis posters, hay
bales, an imitation stuffed “Trigger,” a ‘57 Chevy,
whatever. Any suggestions or ideas would be
greatly appreciated! (Warning!! don’t miss your
chance to contribute--you, too, could be put in
charge of something!) Please call Cindi Farmer,
Media Arts & Technology, Ext. 2475.

RED HOT! ALMOST GONE! The Bookstore still

has a few of the PowerMac 7100, 8 MB /250 hard

drive CDs left. Display and keyboard included.
Only $2,225. Teresa Vitus, Ext. 2679.

BAD DRINKING WATER? Don't you have enough
to worry about? Multi-Pure water filter solves the
drinking water woes. Up to lyr., no interest to pay.
Start drinking healthy water. Robert Sposato,
ABSE, 683-2681.

THE DAILY

THE DAILY deadline is noon of the day before publication on Mondays and Wednesdays through April
26. include first and last name, department, and extension. Send via intercampus mail or deliver to
Administration 210. When possible, submit Mac or IBM 3-1/2” disks, any program; or e-mail to Joan
Aschim; or Internet toaschim@edlane.lane.edu. Editor: Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor: Angela Miller.
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This week

● Outreach Services Cluster, today, 3:30-4:30 p.m., FOR 310.

● Women’s Propram brown bag talk. Tuesday, April 11, 11:30 a.m-1 p.m., PE 240 (see below).

● Speaker: Gavle Landt. Tuesday, April 11, 11:30 a.m-1 p.m., CEN 401 (see below).
● Science & Math Cluster. Wednesday, April 12, 3:30-4:30 p.m., FOR 308.

● Network Task Force. Wednesday, April 12, 1:30 p.m., PE 205.

● Classified Council. Wednesday. April 12. 3-5 p.m., PE 205. Agenda: Technology Think Tank
presentation, fall inservice, service excellence video, staff suggestions. - Elaine Marsh, Ext 2104

● Board of Education. Wednesday, April 12, Executive Session, 5:30 p.m.; open meeting 6:45
p.m., Boardroom.

● Teleconference: **Literacv Training in the Workplace.” Thursday. April 13, 10 a.m.-noon,
CEN 10, free. - Cynde Leathers at Ext 2260

● Faculty Professional Development Leave information session on guidelines and application
procedures, Thursday, April 13, 2 p.m., PE 205. - Roxanne Flowerday, Ext 2440

● Faculty Council. Thursday, April 13, 3-4:30 p.m.. Boardroom.

● Cat Committee. Friday, April 14,11 a.m., MAC 220. Anyone interested in the committee’s
progress may attend. - Ted Kotsakis, Ext. 2225

Employee nominations due
Nominations for Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month for May are due April 15

to Vice President Larry Watford’s office. Forms are available from Addie Lou Willis, Ext 2120.

Women’s Program brown bag talk
The first spring term brown bag talk sponsored by the Women’s Program will be on

Tuesday, April 11, from 11:30 a.m-12:50 p.m. in PE 240. Riffat Brown, lay midwife, and
Clarabeth Loprinzi-Kassel, lincensed midwife, will speak on “The Politics and Practice of
Midwifery in Oregon.” Bring your own lunch and join us.

Public policy conflict resolution topic of presentation
Last year, 12 community leaders in Lane County ranging from gay irghts activists to the

traditional Christian community to the Oregon Citizens Alliance attended more than 100 hours of
conflict resolution meetings about gay irghts issues. With the support of the mayors of Eugene
and Springfield, they wrote a statement of agreements to describe the progress and conclusions of
the group. Gayle Landt, facilitator and project director, wiU lead a discussion of this new public
policy conflict resolution model in Jerome Garger's Peace and Conflict Studies class on Tuesday,
April 11, from 11:30 a.m.-12:50 p.m. in CEN 401. Guests are welcome.

DeFazio to speak
Congressman Peter DeFazio will speak to Steve Candee's American Government class on

Monday, April 17, at 2 p.m. in CEN 402. Guests are welcome but seating is limited.

Torch editor wins student employee award
Christian Hill, editor of The Torch, has been named Lane’s Outstanding Student Employee

of the Year for 1994/95. Hill’s name will be forwarded to the Western Association of Student

Employment Administrators for state and possibly federal competition.
Thanks to all student employees who make life on campus so much easier, and to their

supervisors for recognizing students’ efforts. Special thanks to selection committee members Jill
Bradley, Carol Goldsberry, Judy Scher, Betty Svarverud, and Becky Patrick; Willie Kealoha for
donating the award luncheon; Shelly Dutton for donating balloons and a gift; Mechanics
Department for certificates; and The Torch for event coverage.

Community College Month promotional items available
April is Community College Month buttons, banners and napkins are available from

Institutional Advancement. Also available are 30th anniversary clocks and mugs at a cost of $5,
and balloons, napkins and pencils at no charge.
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Kudos

● Dave Sheilabarger, mathematics instructor, has been commended for his teaching of statistical
process control to The Springfield Group employees. The forest products company plans ot ^
repeat the training “as a foundation until we have the entire work group up to speed on SPC.”
The training is provided through Business & Industry Services, directed by Dave Oatman.

● Linda DeWitt, interim director of Financial Aid, has been named President-Elect of the Oregon
Association of State Financial Aid Administrators. She will serve a three-year term on the
OASFAA Executive Board, one year as president-elect, one year as president, and one year as
past president.

WICHE vs. Diversity Team
Lane is one of five community colleges in Oregon participating in the Western Interstate

Commission on Fligher Education Institute on Diversity. This national program helps colleges to
develop a plan for improving diversity. Over the past year, a group of 30 Lane students, staff and
community representatives worked with WICHE staff to assess the situation at Lane and to
develop specific activities and benchmarks. This group has developed and adopted a diversity
vision statement and drafted and submitted a plan to WICHE staff. The committee will work to
incorporate WICHE staff suggestions and then adopt the plan this spring. The plan addresses staff
recruitment, training and retention; curriculum; student recruitment, retention and c^pus life; and
community involvement. WICHE focuses on four specific ethnic minorities_American
Indians/Alaska Natives, AsianAmericans, African Americans, and Hispanic/Latinos_and primarily
addresses the needs of credit students.

Lane’s Diversity Team is composed of students, community members and staff from
various departments. The purpose of the Diversity Team is to support Lane in its effort to embrace
diversity, one of the college’s three main areas of focus. While WICHE focuses on foi^ specific
ethnic groups, the Diversity Team is concerned with a broader definition of diversity to include
age, gender, ability/disability, ethnicity, cultural origin, national origin, source and level of
income, familial status, marital status, religion, and sexual orientation. The Diversity Team will be
responsible for implementing the plan developed by WICHE and believes there are viewpoints and
skills to be gained that will serve Lane’s students and community better.

Teleconference on attention deficit disorder
Family and Health Careers is sponsoring a teleconferenc on attention deficit disorder on

Thursday, April 20, FOR 308. Registration begins at 9:30 a.m. The conference is from
10 a.m.-noon. Fee is $10 at the door. Continuing education credits are available. For more
information, call Linda Riepe at Ext. 2287.

Tell students about early advising
The Counseling Department will provide early advising for 3,000 students and asks for

help in getting the word out to students. In addition to ensuring early registration times, the
program encourages students to plan to attend at a time when more instructors are available to
answer questions about classes. Getting students involved in the spring also reduces the number
of students who would otherwise seek help at peak times in the fall. Refer students to Carol Lynn
Morse in the Counseling Department for a schedule of early advising sessions.

Summer jobs program accepting requests
The Summer Youth Employment Program has youth available for jobs on campus.

Tentative dates for the program are June 27 through August 18. All youth are required to receive
safety and accident prevention education their first day of work. Position request forms and
instructions are available at the reception desk in Personnel Services Deadline to submit the f rms
to Looking Glass is April 17.

Track and field season underway
Track and field season began March 25 with the Oregon Preview at Hayward Field.

Lane’s Nicole Barrote broke school records in both hurdle events and was a member of a school

record setting 300 meter relay team. On April 1, the team went to Umpqua Community College for
a five-team meet. The women’s team was victorious and the men’s team finished a close second to

Clark College. Many Lane athletes set season-best marks and a large number have now qualified
for the NWAACC championships in Spokane in late May. The Titans will compete in Eugene
April 13-15 at the Oregon Invitational at Hayward Field. - Tim Boyce, Athletics

Workshops still have room
● Spaces are still available in the “Personal Powef’ workshop on April 13, from 10 a.m.-noon in

PE 205. No reservations are required. Call Lou Bombardier at Ext 2457 for information.

● Reservations still are being taken for the Glaser evening trainings on April 11 and 12 dealing
with interpersonal communication and team building sfiUs. Registration forms are available at
Julie Baker’s desk outside ADM 209.
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Marketing grant applications due
The deadline for the next round of marketing grant appliations is April 20. Grants are

available to help departments and other college units promote their programs. To receive a copy of
the new application and guidelines, call Angela Miller, Institutional Advancement, Ext. 2268.

Department purchase order training
A department purchase order is a limited-value purchase order which can be issued directly

by the department to Ae supplier without the involvement of Purchasing Services. DPO packets
and training on the use of DPOs will be available to budget authorities and their administrative
assistants on Thursday, April 27, at 9 a.m. in the Boardroom. Call Lloyd Rain, Ext. 2572 by
April 22 if you plan to attend.

ADS

Stockton at 741-5987. Jill Ellison, Curriculum/

Scheduling, Ext. 2022.
EYE PILLOWS AVAILABLE: Beautiful variety of

new colors available in eye pillows beneficial for
reducing eye strain and promoting relaxation.

These are similar to the eye bags I used at my
stress reduction workshop in February, but of
better quality. Cotton covered: $9; cotton with
lavendar: $10. Silk covered: $14; silk with lavendar:

$15. Shan Titus, Admissions, Ext. 2688.

WANTED: BLACK JACK DEALERS to perform
on Casino Night, Friday, April 21. Dealers will play
one-hour shifts during this fun event, which will
include prizes! Contact Patti Bonitz, Senior
Companion Program, 683-8043, to sign up and
schedule for lessons from the "Pro" ASAP!

FOR SALE: 1979 CHEVROLET MALIBU station

wagon; transmission rebuilt 10/94; maintenance
records; $600. Michael Ridderbusch, Archives,

Ext. 2466, or 746-4636.

THE 5TH ANNUAL GRAPHIC DESIGN benefit

dinner will be Sunday, April 23, 5-8 p.m., at Napoli
Restaurant and Bakery, 636 E. 13th in Eugene.
Starters: tossed green salad, garlic and cheese
focaccia. Entree: Linguine with white clam sauce,

or spaghetti Siciliano. Dessert: Canoli, coffee and
tea. Tickets are $12.75. Proceeds help students
pay for portfolio materials. Contact Thomas
Rubick, Art Dept., Ext. 2887.

FOR SALE: INTEL 486SX/25mhz, 2 megs of
RAM, 40 meg HD, 3.575.25" disk drives, sound

card w/speakers, 14.4 data/fax modem, color VGA
monitor. Enhance 101 keyboard, serial mouse
w/pad, bunch of shareware programs. As is, $600.
Must sell, price negotiable. David Frye, Social
Science, Ext. 2172 M-Th, 4-8 p.m. SENIOR SOFTBALL team starting up again. Men

50 years or older and women 40 years or older.
For more info, call Eula at 688-6450. Carol Sirois,

Admissions, Ext. 2685.

HANGING FLOWER BASKETS for Mother’s Day.

Fundraiser for Eugene-Irkutsk Sister City
Committee. These beautiful hanging flowers are
especially grown for us by Loghouse Plants in
Cottage Grove and sell for $19-$25. Choice of
fuschia, ivy geranium, verbena, and Victorian style.
Call Jana Nelson, Math, Ext. 2393, or 689-6846

evenings, for details.

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED for French and Spanish
students ages 14-17, July and/or August, 3 to 6
weeks. Sponsored by American Discovery. For
more information, contact Elinor Preston, 687-

1266. Annie Paschall, Business, Ext. 2018.

FOR SALE: 15’ CHINOOK TRAVEL TRAILER,

self-contained, good condition, $975. 942-0583.
Sandy Aldrige, Social Science/Cottage Grove.

CAMPUS MINISTRY is sponsoring a contest.

Guess the number of stitches it took to put Father
Dieringer's finger back together and win a unique
prize. $5 per guess. Hint: He was in microsurgery
for three hours. Contact Sue Thompson, H&PE,

Ext. 2552, or Mama Crawford, Campus Minstry,
Ext. 2814, for more information.

FOR SALE: 1986 HONDA CIVIC hatchback, 5-

speed, am/fm cassette, low miles, excellent

condition, very clean, $3,900 firm. Mara Levin,
E,FL&S, Ext. 2480, or 1-503-964-5781.

HOUSESIT OR RENT: Illinois professor wants to
housesit or rent June 16-August 15. Contact
Karen Locke, E,FL&S, Ext. 2476, or Donna at

{309)829-5336.

MUST SELL father’s almost brand new 1993

Chevrolet Caprice Classic with less than 5,000
miles, fully loaded. It’s a beautiful car. Asking
$15,000. Brenda Smith, F&HC, Ext. 2631, eves
687-9380. HOUSE FOR RENT in Santa Clara, immaculate 3-

bedroom, 1-bath, beautifully landscaped, fenced
back yard, 2-car garage with automatic door

opener. On Kalima off Irving. Available mid-April.
$795/month. Kathryn Reid, 461-8885, or Ext.
2665, Student Health. M & Th 9-5 orTu 1-9.

WEIGHT ROOM EQUIPMENT: Heavy-duty

custom-made: 2 300-lb. Olympic sets, 2 Olympic
benches, 1 leg press, 1 incline bench, 1 dip stand,
1 leg curl, 1 preacher curl, 1 adjustable decline
bench, 1 Roman chair, 1 pec-deck, 6 sets of fixed
dumbbells, 8 50-!b. plates, 6 25-lb. plates, 4 20-lb.
plates, 9 10-lb. plates, 2 5-lb. plates. Also misc.
weights, weight racks, cables, pullies, handles,
and stands. $3,000 for complete set. Call Ray

BOXES NEEDED: Will be moving soon to new

home in South Eugene and need boxes for
packing. Call 741-3075 or Ext. 2314 if you can
help. Linda Fossen, Student Services.

THE DAILY
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Today through Friday
Science & Math Cluster, today, 3:30-4:30 p.m., FOR 308.

Network Task Force, today, 1:30 p.m., PE 205.

Cla.S'Sified Council, today, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.

Board of Education, tonight. Executive Session, 5:30 p.m.; open meeting 6:45 p.m.. Boardroom.

“Literacy Training in the Workplace” teleconference, Thursday, April 13, 10 a.m.-noon, CEN 10.

Faculty Professional Development Leave info ses.sion. Thursday, April 13, 2 p.m., PE 205.

Faculty Council. Thursday, April 13, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.

Cat Committee. Friday, April 14, 11 a.m., MAC 220.

Classified Council report
At Classified Council’s March 22 meeting, members offered suggestions to meet President

Moskus’ request for ideas that will help recognize the contributions of classified staff. General
issues of interest were also discussed; members were concerned about the lack of disaster

preparedness at Lane and made suggestions for a plan of action. Council will pass the suggestions
to the Safety Committee. Council spent the remainder of the meeting viewing the video, "Personal
Excellence," which is available in die Library. Council meets today at 3 p.m. in PE 205.
- Kimberly Buchanan

The Torch wins 10 awards

The Torch, Lane’s student newspaper, took home 10 awards-including a second place
finish in its division for General Excellence-at the Oregon Newspaper Publishers Association’s
Collegiate Day Competition on April 7 in Poitland. The Torch also received a second place award
fo'r Best Design in its division of 5,000 or below circulation. Ad Design Specialist Linda Higdon
received three awards: an honorable mention and second place award for Best Advertising Series,
and first place for College Ad of the Year. Editor Christian Hill received a second place award for
Best Editorial. Photo Editor Brian Hendrickson and photographer Robin Koster received
honorable mentions for Best Spot News Photo and Best Feature Photo, respectively. Columnist
Libby Salam and cartoonist David Williams received honorable mentions for their work.

Fifteen two-year and four-year schools attended the annual event

Kudos

Velma lesser, advisor to Lane’s chapter of the Phi Theta Kappa international honor society
for two-year colleges, received a Paragon Award at the PTK International Convention in Chicago
held April 6-8. PTK names only 25 outstanding advisors among its 1,100 chapters.

Titan’s victorious in track and field events

Lane’s men’s and women’s track and field teams performed well on April 8 at Clackamas.
The women won 10 events including every sprint and hurdle event. They bested always-strong
Clackamas by a 172-149.5 margin. The men put up 180 points to best five other NWAACC
schools. The Titans compete at Hayward Field this Thursday and Friday in the Oregon Invitational
Heptathlon/Decathlon, and Saturday in the Oregon Invitational. Come by and support the Titans.

Outstanding instructor nominations sought
Students nominate the Outstanding Instructor of the Year. Nomination forms for the

1994/95 award are available at the Student Resource Center, second floor Center Building, and the
Office of Instructional Services, second floor Administration Building. All nominations must be
completed on the official form and individually signed. Completed forms should be returned to the
ballot boxes m the SRC, the Downtown Center, and the Office of Instructional Services.

English as a Second Language Week celebration planned
Gov. John Kitzhaber has declared April 16-22 as English as a Second Language Week.

Lane’s ESL program invites all staff to a celebration on Wednesday, April 19,10 a.m.-4 p.m. in
the Downtown Center main lobby. A native costume fashion show will begin at 11 a.m., one of a
variety of events planned for the occasion.



The Daily, Wednesday, April 12,1995 - page 2

Classified update
For an update on the classified contract, call the LCCEF at Ext 2062.

More meetings
● Organizational Development Action Team Cadre, Monday, April 17, 4-5:30 p.m., ELC 206.
● Curriculum Approval Committee. Wednesday, April 19, 3:15-4:45 p.m.. Boardroom.
● TIT. Tuesday, April 18, 3-4:30 p.m., CEN 420. Topic: Multimedia applications.
● TH, Wednesday, May 3, 3-4:30 p.m., CEN 420. Topic: Teaching strategies that work.

International student social hour
All Staff are invited to the fifth International Student Social Hour hosted by the International

Student Community Program on Wednesday, April 19, from 2-4 p.m., in the northeast section of
the cafeteria. The former Czechoslovakia will be featured through slides, displays, clothing and
objects. There will be a drawing for two surprise gift certificates; you must be present to win.

Free workshops dovetail with career fair
Two free workshops on informational interviews, resume writing and interviewing are

offered by the Job Placement Office on Tuesday, April 25 and Friday, April 28 from 2-4 p.m.
Pre-register at Ext 2272 or FOR 302. The workshops arc a great way to prepare for “Career Fair
1995: Explore the Possibilities,” the annual career fair bringing employers to main campus, on
Wednesday, May 3, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the cafeteria.

Items needed for newsletter
Please submit news items of interest to high school students and counselors to High School

Relations for inclusion in its newsletter. The Latest from Lane. Two or three paragraphs are best,
deadline is April 14. Shan Titus, High School Relations, Ext. 2688.

High performance work organization defined
Executive Cabinet suggests the following definition of a high performance work

organization for Lane: “High performance management with a focus on customer, employee
involvement in decision making, support for teamwork, and a commitment to continuous
improvement.”

Tickets on sale now to "A Chorus Line"
"A Chorus Line” opens on Friday, April 21, in Performing Arts main theater. Showtime is

8 p.m. Tickets are $10 adults; $5 students, seniors and groups of 20 or more; and $8 for Lane
employees. For itckets, call Ext. 2202 weekday afternoons.

Faculty workshops
Part-time instructors and contracted faculty are invited to attend four “sldllshops’: Learmng

Styles/Teaching Styles, by Linda Wong, Tuesday, April 25, 12-1 p.m., PE 205, or Wednesday,
May 10,2-3 p.m., CEN 446; Motivational Teaching Strategies, by Sparky Roberts, Thursday,
April 20, 8-9 a.m., PE 205, or Monday, May 1, 2-3 p.m., PE 205. Call Cheryl Kempner in
Study Skills at Ext 2844 or Mary Schreiber in Health and Physical Education at Ext. 2263 to
reserve your space.

Professional development deadlines near
● 1995/96 faculty professional development long term leave applications are due May 1.
● Proposals for faculty professional activities funding for workshops, conferences and other

activities must be approved prior to the activity date. The next deadline is May 1.
For more information, call Roxanne Flowerday or Pat John, Study Skills, Ext. 2439.

DeFazio to speak
Congressman Peter DeFazio will speak to Steve Candee's American Government class on

Monday, April 17, at 2 p.m. in CEN 402. Guests arc welcome but seating is limited.

Summer jobs program accepting requests
The Summer Youth Employment Program has youth available for jobs on campus.

Tentative dates for the program are June 27 through August 18. All youth are required to erceive
safety and accident prevention education their first day of work. Position request forms and
instructions are available at the reception desk in Personnel Services Deadline to submit the forms
to Looking Glass is April 17.
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JOBS

● Accounts Payable Bookkeeper, closes 4/17.
● Training Specialist, two positions available, Project Specialist 2 ,Training & Development Dept,

closes 4/24.

ADS

w/pad, bunch of shareware programs. As is, $600.
Must sell, price negotiable. David Frye, Social
Science, Ext. 2172 M-Th, 4-8 p.m.

FOR SALE: WESTINGHOUSE chest freezer, 22.5

cu.ft. Excellent condition, $150. Buck Arbuckle,

E,FL&S, Ext. 2141, or 484-1743(h).

HANGING FLOWER BASKETS for Mother’s Day.

Fundraiser for Eugene-Irkutsk Sister City
Committee. These beautiful hanging flowers are

especially grown for us by Loghouse Plants in
Cottage Grove and sell for $19-$25. Choice of
fuschia, ivy geranium, verbena, and Victorian style.
Call Jana Nelson, Math, Ext. 2393, or 689-6846

evenings, for details.

FOR SALE: 1977 YAMAHA 175, top and bottom

end overhaul, one year old, runs great. $375
OBO. Harold Carothers, Foodservices, Ext. 2671

before 2 p.m., or 747-9127 after 3 p.m.

SNOWED IN FOR VALENTINE’S Day, but back
this week. My wife has wonderful gifts for Easter.
Come by and see, first floor Center near cafeteria
exit, Thursday and Friday from 10 a.m.-4 p.m.
Andy McClure, Campus Services. Ext. 2578. FOR SALE: 15’ CHINOOK TRAVEL TRAILER,

self-contained, good condition, $975. 942-0583.
Sandy Aldrige, Social Science/Cottage Grove.HOUSE FOR RENT: 2+ bedroom, near university,

available May 15. Refinished hardwood living room
floor, tiled kitchen floor, gas heat, laundry hook
ups. $675 + utilities. Call Cheryl Kempner, Study
Skills, at Ext. 2844 for information.

FOR SALE: 1986 HONDA CIVIC hatchback, 5-

speed, am/fm cassette, low miles, excellent
condition, very clean, $3,900 firm. Mara Levin.
E,FL&S, Ext. 2480, or 1-503-964-5781.

HELP! We need a bookcase for faculty books to fit
an area no more than 30” wide. Annick Todd,

English as a Second Language, Ext. 2253.

MUST SELL father’s almost brand new 1993

Chevrolet Caprice Classic with less than 5,000
miles, fully loaded. It’s a beautiful car. Asking
$15,000. Brenda Smith, F&HC, Ext. 2631, eves
687-9380.

EDUCATIONAL SUPPLIES AND BOOKS needed

for the English as a Second Language Learning
Center developed this year with funds from the
LCC Foundation’s Eldon G. Schafer Endowment

for Innovation, and Vice Presidents Larry Warlord
and Jim Ellison. Contact Leslie Opp-Beckman at
Ext. 2253 if you can donate any of the following:
hardback or softcover books of any kind; book and
audio cassette packages; video cassettes,
especially educational ones; or Macintosh

computer equipment and/or software.

WEIGHT ROOM EQUIPMENT: Heavy-duty

custom-made: 2 300-lb. Olympic sets, 2 Olympic
benches, 1 leg press, 1 incline bench, 1 dip stand,
1 leg curl, 1 preacher curl, 1 adjustable decline
bench, 1 Roman chair. 1 pec-deck, 6 sets of fixed

dumbbells, 8 50-lb. plates, 6 25-lb. plates, 4 20-lb.
plates, 9 10-lb. plates, 2 5-lb. plates. Also misc.
weights, weight racks, cables, puilies, handles,
and stands. $3,000 for complete set. Call Ray
Stockton at 741-5987. Jill Ellison, Curriculum/

Scheduling, Ext. 2022.
THE “MEND THE MINISTRY” contest ends on April
21. There’s still time to get your guesses in! Call
Sue Thompson in H&PE at Ext. 2552 or Campus
Ministry at Ext. 2814 for more information. WANTED: BLACK JACK DEALERS to perform

on Casino Night, Friday, April 21. Dealers will play
one-hour shifts during this fun event, which will

include prizes! Contact Patti Bonitz, Senior
Companion Program, 683-8043, to sign up and
schedule for lessons from the "Pro" ASAP!

WANTED: 19” color TV. Laura Tamura,

President’s Office, Ext. 2301, or 345-8656.

EYE PILLOWS AVAILABLE: Beautiful variety of
new colors available in eye pillows beneficial for
reducing eye strain and promoting relaxation.
These are similar to the eye bags I used at my
stress reduction workshop in February, but of
better quality. Cotton covered: $9; cotton with
lavender: $10. Silk covered: $14; silk with lavender:

$15. Shan Titus, Admissions, Ext. 2688.

THE 5TH ANNUAL GRAPHIC DESIGN benefit

dinner will be Sunday, April 23, 5-8 p.m., at Napoli
Restaurant and Bakery, 636 E. 13th in Eugene.
Starters: tossed green salad, garlic and cheese
focaccia. Entree: Linguine with white clam sauce,

or spaghetti Siciiiano. Dessert: Canoli, coffee and
tea. Tickets are $12.75. Proceeds help students
pay for portfolio materials. Contact Thomas
Rubick, Art Dept., Ext. 2887.

FOR SALE: 1979 CHEVROLET MALIBU station

wagon; transmission rebuilt 10/94; maintenance
records; $600. Michael Ridderbusch, Archives,
Ext. 2466, or 746-4636. SENIOR SOFTBALL team starting up again. Men

50 years or older and women 40 years or older.
For more info, call Eula at 688-6450. Carol Sirois,

Admissions, Ext. 2685.
FOR SALE: INTEL 486SX/25mhz, 2 megs of
RAM, 40 meg HD, 3.5”/5.25” disk drives, sound
card w/speakers, 14.4 data/fax modem, color VGA
monitor. Enhance101 keyboard,serial mouse
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Monday, April 17,1995

This week

● U.S. Rep. Peter DeFazio. Steve Candee's American Government class, today, 2 p.m., CEN 402.

● Learning Resources Cluster, today, 3:30-4:30 p.m., BUS 205.

● Organizational Development Action Team Cadre, today, 4-5:30 p.m., ELC 206.

● XEE, Tuesday, April 18, 3-4:30 p.m., CEN 420. Topic: Multimedia applications.

● Instructional Support Staff. Tuesday, April 18, 4-5 p.m., CEN 219; send agenda items to Pam
McClelland at Ext. 2459.

● Curriculum Approval Committee. Wednesday, April 19, 3:15-4:45 p.m.. Boardroom.

● English as a Second Language Awareness Week Celebration. Wednesday, April 19, 10 a.m,-4 p.m., DTC
lobby. Also, visit an ESL class; schedule with Duane Funk or Maxine Frauman at Ext. 2253.

● International Student Social Hour, featuring the former Czeckoslovakia, Wednesday, April 19, 2-4 p.m.,
cafeteria. Refreshments, display, drawing for gift certificates.

● Instructional Services Council. Wednesday, April 19, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

● College Operations Group. Wednesday, April 19, 2:30-3:30 p.m., FOR 307.

● Curriculum Approval Committee. Wednesday, April 19, 3:15-4:45 p.m.. Boardroom.

● Attention deficit disorder teleconference. Thursday. April 20. 9:30 a.m.-nnon. FOR 308. $10.

● Emilio Hernandez brown bag discussion on Oregon House Bill 2933 (similar to California Proposition
187), Thursday, April 20, 12-1:30 p.m.. Boardroom

● Managers’ Forum. Friday, April 21, 8:30-10 a.m.. Boardroom.

APRIL IS COMMUNITY COLLEGE MONTH Joan Aschim, Editor

Color copier open house to be held
Xerox win demonstrate its Majestic Color Copier in Printing/Graphics on Thursday and Friday,

April 20 and 21, from 10 a.m.-4 p.m. Bring something you want copied-one free color copy for each
person attending. Come and let us know if you’re interested in having this service available on campus.
Bonus: refreshments and a free drawing for lunch in the Renaissance Room.

Senior activist to speak
Peter Wotton, health and senior irghts activist, Eugene Human Rights Commission member, and

creator of the “Elderberry Wine” programs on KLCC and columns in The Other Paper and Senior News,
will speak in Jerome Garger's Peace and Conflict Studies class on Tuesday, April 18, from 11:30 a.m.-
12:45 p.m., in CEN 401. His topic: “Bikes Aren’t Just for Kids-And Other Bits of Wisdom.” Guests
are welcome.

LADD form changes
Employees who receive a LADD statement instead of a pay check wiU see a difference in their form

starting this month. The form is now able to accommodate more deduction information and up to eight
bank accounts. Also, if you have had more than one line of information for regular pay the lines will be
combined into one line per department. For example, if you were previously being paid out of four
different accounts from two departments, you will see two lines of regular pay instead of four. Questions?
Call Kay Malmberg in Financid Services at Ext. 2594.

Benefit dinner for graphic design students to be held
The fifth annual benefit dinner for graphic design students will be held from 5-8 p.m. on Sunday,

April 23, at Napoli Restaurant The $12.75 price includes a full Italian dinner. Proceeds will be used to
pay for full-color business cards for graduating students and for program equipment For tickets call
Thomas Rubick at Ext. 2887.

On-line budget system training offered
College Finance/Accounting Area will conduct training sessions for budget administrators,

administrative assistants or grant administrators on how to use the “On-Line Financial Administration
System.” Three separate sessions are scheduled for Wednesday, April 26, 2 p.m.; and Wednesday, May
10, at 10 a.m. and at 2 p.m.; all in Computer Services training area. Sessions will last about one-and-one-
half to two hours. Seating is limited so please reserve a space with Jerry Wolski at Ext. 2609.
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Published

Sarah LaMaster, grants coordinator, has a paper, “Relationships between Metaphors, Beliefs, and
Actions in a Context of Science Curriculum Change,” published in the March issue of ftie Journal of
Research in Science Teaching. The paper, co-au^ored by Dr. Kenneth Tobin of Florida State University,
describes research on teacher change conducted while LaMaster was on the faculty at Florida State.
LaMaster, who has been at Lane since 1990, received her doctorate in science education from the

University of Texas at Austin in 1981.

Zenger Miller training opportunities
Upcoming Zenger Miller trainings are: Giving Feedback to Help Others, Monday, April 17;

Getting Your Point Across, Thursday, April 27; Keeping Your Boss Informed, Friday, May 5; each from
9:30-noon and 1:30-4 p.m.. Call Peg Allison at Ext. 2923 for more information.

Career fair workshops
Two free workshops on informational interviews, resume writing and interviewing are offered by

the Job Placement Office on Tuesday, April 25 and Friday, April 28 from 2-4 p.m. Pre-register at
Ext 2217, FOR 302. The workshops are a great way to prepare for “Career Fair 1995: Explore the
Possibilities” on Wednesday, May 3, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., cafeteria.

LCC Today looks at the arts
“LCC Today” interviews guests Joseph Gilg, Diana Taylor and Larry Sutton from Performing

Arts’ production of “A Chorus Line,” and Continuing Education art instructor Richard Quigley, on its next
show, April 18 and 20,4 p.m. on cable channel 12. The show is produced by Media Arts and
Technology students.

Training calendars distributed
Calendars of spring term trainings have been sent to individual staff. Extra copies may be picked

up from Julie Baker’s counter outside ADM 209.

LIMITED SERVICE

Personnel Serivces staff will be at in-service on Tuesday, April 18, from 8 a.m.-l p.m. A receptionist will be
availalbe to take messages.

JOBS

● OPEN TO CURRENT CLASSIFIED UNION EMPLOYEES: Accounts Payable Bookkeeper, closes 4/17.
● OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: Training Specialist, two positions available. Project Specialist 2 .Training &

Development Dept., closes 4/24.

ADS

MASTERS DEGREE IN ADULT EDUCATION FROM

OSU information will be presented Wednesday, April
19, 7 p.m., FOR 310, with Professor Ruth Stiehl. Ellen
Palmer, T&D, Ext. 2223.

BUY A DOZEN ROSES for your favorite person and
help us give scholarships to deserving students. Our
Rotary club is selling roses for delivery on May 12, the

Friday before Mother’s Day. The roses are long
stemmed and elegantly presented in a white box. Call
Ginny Reich at Ext. 2426 or Linda Waddell at Ext. 2313
to reserve your roses at only $16 per dozen.

“BOND WITH LCC” yard signs available for pick up from
Oak Hill School located east of campus on Eldon
Schafer Drive. Proceed through Oak Hill School gate
and follow the paved road to a brown metal bam on the
north end of the property. If unable to locate, ask at the

school office. Gates close at 6 p.m. 500 signs are
available on a self-serve basis, first come, first served.

Thanks. Scott Carpenter. LCC Advocates.

FOR RENT: Partially furnished older house in town of
Creswell on half-acre. 2-bedroom, 1-bath , large
kitchen, plus separate bunk house. Large yard with
fruit trees. Pets ? $650 + deposits. Available 5/1. Call

896-3806 after 6 p.m. Ann Augard, Computer
Services, Ext. 2865.

WANTED: Small/medium utility trailer to rent, buy or
share ownership. Fred Meyer, Business, Ext. 2539. FOR SALE: FUTON bedframe, queen size, clean

lines, excellent condition, $65. TIBETAN silk painting
of Buddhist deity Avalokitesvara, goddess of the Azure
Isles and protector of the home, also $65. Daniel
Moret, Library, Ext. 2318, or 345-1168.

HOUSE FOR RENT in Santa Clara, immaculate 3-

bedroom, 1-bath, beautifully landscaped, fenced back
yard, 2-car garage with automatic door opener. On
Kalima off Irving. Available mid-April. $725/month.
Kathryn Reid, 461-8885, or Ext. 2665, Student Health,
M&Th9-5 or Tu1-9.

CASINO NIGHT is Friday, April 21. $4 tickets are at the
Bookstore. No tickets will be sold at the door.

THE DAILY

THE DAILY deadline is noon of the day before publication on Mondays and Wednesdays through April 26.
Include first and last name, department, and extension. Send via intercampus mail or deliver to Administratioo
210. When possible, submit Mac or IBM 3-1/2” disks, any program; or e-mail to Joan Aschim; or Internet to
aschim@edlane.lane.edu. Editor: Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor: Angela Miller.
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Today
● English as a Second Language Awareness Week Celebration. 10 a.m.-4 p.m., DTC lobby.

● Instructional Services Council. 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

● International Student Social Hour. 2-4 p.m., cafeteria.

● College Operations Group. 2:30-3:30 p.m., FOR 307.

● Curriculum Approval Committee. 3:15-4:45 p.m.. Boardroom.

Thursday and Friday
● Attention deficit disorder teleconference. Thursday. April 20. 9:30 a.m.-noon. FOR 308. $10.

● Emilio Hernandez brown bag discussion, Thursday, April 20, 12-1:30 p.m.. Boardroom.

● Degree Requirement Review Committee. Thursday April 20, 3-5 p.m. CEN 420.

● Xerox color copier demonstration/open house, today and Friday, 10 a.m.-4 p.m., Printing/Graphics.

● Managers’ Forum. Friday, April 21, 8:30-10 a.m., Boardroom.

Culinary students present special dinner
The quarterly Classical Cuisine Dinner will be presented by students in the culinary arts program

on Thursday, May 4, at 6 p.m. in the northeast comer of the cafeteria. The menu offers a Greek theme.
Live music is included and a wine bar will be available. Tickets are $14.50 per person. Reservations are
required by April 27. For itckets call Ext. 2697.

Career Fair ‘95

“Career Fair 1995: Explore the Possibilities” will be held on main campus Wednesday, May 3,
from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the cafeteria. Employers will be on site to provide information to career-seeking
students and to recruit potential employees. Get ready by attending one of two free workshops on
interviewing and resume writing, April 25 and 28,2-4 p.m. Register with the Job Placement Office, FOR
302, Ext. 2217.

Don't miss out on Medicare

Medicare becomes available at the beginning of the month in which you become age 65, whether
you are retired or still working. You apply for Medicare-automatically-when you apply for Social
Security benefits. If you plan to retire after age 65, you should apply for Medicare separately. When you

enroll in Part A (Hospital Insurance) of Medicare, you also automatically enroll in Part B (Supplementaury
Medical Insurance), unless you tell the Social Security Administration that you don't want it. If you enroll
in Part B at the earliest opportunity, you pay monthly premiums, which are normally deducted from your
Social Security benefits, if you get them. If you enroll late, you may have to pay higher premiums.
Medicare questions may be asked of the Social Security Administration at 1-800-234-5772. If you want to
enroll, you need to go to the Eugene office at 377 Pearl Street.

Academic calendar changed for 1996
The academic calendar for 1995/96 has been changed to match School District 4J, which changed

its dates this February to lengthen winter break. Thus: Winter break will be December 17,1995-January
7,1996. Winter term will begin January 8, 1996, and end March 23, 1996. Spring break will be March
24-31,1996. Spring term will begin April 1, 1996, and will end June 15, 1996.

Degree committee invites comments
The Degree Requirement Review Committee will meet Thursday, April 20 from 3-5 p.m. in

CEN 420 to discuss current math requirements for the associate of applied science degree. All department
chairs and interested parties are encouraged to attend and be heard.

Color copier open house to be held
Xerox wiU demonstrate its Majestic Color Copier in Printing/Graphics on Thursday and Friday,

April 20 and 21, from 10 a.ra.-4 p.m. Bring something you want copied-one free color copy for each
person attending. Come and let us know if you’re interested in having this service available on campus.
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“A Chorus Line” opens
“A Chorus Line” opens Friday,

April 21, at 8 p.m. in Performing Arts
main theater. Performances also will be

held April 22, 28 and 29, and May 5 and
6. Tickets are selling fast. Don’t miss
your chance to see this production.
Word’s out that it’s going to be a top-notch
show. Special price for Lane staff: $8.
Regular ticket price is $ 10 adults and $5
students and seniors. Children must be

over the age of six to attend Performing
Arts events. Call Ext. 2202 weekday
afternoons for tickets. Lane staff are

invited to usher!

Annual employee reception
Let's celebrate! Permanent employees who have

completed 10, 20 and 30 years of continuous service at LCC
during the 1995 calendar year, and those who have elected to

retire during the 1994-95 fiscal year, will be honored at a

reception to be held in the main campus cafeteria on
Thursday, May 18. If you know of someone who should be

honored, but whose name does not appear on the following
list, please call Judy Ward in Personnel Services by
Monday, April 24, at Ext. 2583.

10-Year Employees: January 1. 1985 - December 31. 1994
JiU Bradley
Barbara Cardwell

Ruth Cof&nan

Penelope Deggelman
David Gilbertson

Terry Grove
Norman Johnson

Alice Kaseberg
Arlene Kinley
Ted Kotsakis

William Kyker
Wendelyn Larson

20-Year Employees: January 1. 1975 - E)ecember31. 1994
Lorraine Ailyn
Clarice Bates

Teodor Berg
Susan Colvin

Robert Cramblit

Vicki Doughty
James Easley
Robert Foster

James Greenwood

Stephen Hamilton

30-Year Employees: January 1. 1965 - December 31. 1994
German Ellsworth

Randall Lindstrom

Pauline Muso

Anna Mullins

Penny Palmer
Rebecca Patrick

Christine Russell

Thomas Taylor
Patrick Torelle

Julie Watson

Janet Whiteside

Carol Woodman

Janet Yriarte

Workshop to explore
nontraditional careers

“Access,” a workshop for women
exploring nontraditional careers, is offered
by the Women’s Center on Saturday, April
22, from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. in PE 205. The
workshop is available for one college
credit For more information, call Ext

2353. Participants will be able to:
● match interests with careers

● explore myths and stereotypes about
“women’s work”

● meet women who are working in
nontraditional fields

● learn about apprenticeships
● develop a career plan

Rose Holeman

Henry Janpol
Mary Michaud
Donald Micken

Nan Phifer

Richard Reid

Carol Sirois

Jacqueline Thomas
Betty Vail
Patsy Williams Casino Night rescheduled

The Casino Night Committee has
rescheduled the event to Friday, May 12.
If you purchased a itcket for April 21 and
can’t go on May 12 instead, you may turn
in your old ticket for a refund at the
Bookstore. Tickets for the May 12
evening will go on sale on Monday, April
24. Questions? Call Julie Baker at
Ext. 2199.

Retirees: July 1. 1993 - June 30. 1994

Jolene Bowers

Delpha Daggett
Richard Eno

James Huntington

Joyce Kommer
Audrey Razmus
W. Donald Smith

LeRoy Summers
Rosco Wright

Leadership 2000 conference advance programs available
The seventh annual “Leadership 2000” conference sponsored by the League for Innovation will be

held July 23-26 at the Hyatt Regency in Embarcadero Center, San Francisco. Advance program brochures
and registration discount coupons are available from Addie Lou Willis, outside ADM 205, Ext. 2120.

Earthquake workshop offered during “Week of the Young Child
The “Week of the Young Child is April 23-29”. The National Association for the Education of

Young Children invite you to take time to appreciate your children and recognize the learning potential of
play and everyday activities. A special event you can attend is an earthquake preparedness workshop,
“Get Ready 1-2-3,” on Tuesday, April 25 from 7-9 p.m. in PE 205. The workshop will focus on how to
prepare preschool age children for an earthquate. It’s sponsored by the ASLCC Child Care Co-op and
presented by the American Red Cross. For more infomiation, call Sue Ferguson at Ext 2025.

Eighth annual AMA secretaries briefing
The annual American Management Association secretaries briefing, a videoconference ittled

“Leading Through Influence,” will be held on Wednesday, April 26, from 9:30 a.m.-l p.m. in FOR 307.
Refreshments will be served. Everyone is invited. RSVP to Cynde Leathers at Ext 2260.

Workshop teaches listening, empathy and validation
Join this session to learn concrete tools for direct, clear and safe interaction. Participants will learn

specific sending and receiving techniques which are the basis of conflict resolution. These tools will both
prevent escalation and help to de-escalate a situation once it has arisen. One session of this training is
scheduled for April 24, 3-5 p.m., in M&A 235. Call Julie Baker, Ext. 2199, for reservations.

» .
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Foundation awards scholarship
The LCC Foundation has awarded a $767 scholarship to Sheri Gianuzzi of Springfield. Gianuzzi

will graduate in June with an associate of apphed science degree in computer network operations. She is
an officer of Phi Theta Kappa, the international honor society for two-year colleges, a student government
senator, and president of the student computer club. Gianuzzi was named to the Oregon Community
College Academic All-State Team in March. She is the single parent of a two-year old son.

THANKS

The LCC Advocates thank the following staff and college supporters for their contributions received
through April 14 to the bond election campaign. - Scott Carpenter, Treasurer, LCC Advocates

Joan Aschim

Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts
Alen Bahret

Judy Bender Bachman
Clarice Bates

Fred Beisse

Rosemary Busby
Suzanne Canale

Sandy Cutler
Linda Danielson

Diane Dann

Barbara Delansky
Linda DeWitt

William Dotson

Roger Ebbage
Jim Ellison

Larry Ford
Shirlee Ford

Linda Fossen

Maxine Fraumann

Jim Garboden

Dennis Gilbert

Mary Gilroy

Edna Grass

Rose Holeman

Sandra Ing
Steve John

Stephen Johnston
Susan Kanich

Allan Kluber

Bill Kyker
Patti Lake

LCCEA

LCCEF

LCC Management Team

Cynde Leathers
Karen Locke

Marie Matsen

Audrey McAtee
Jill McKenney

Dwight Miller
Kathleen Morrison-Graham

Jerry Moskus

Steven Myers

Elizabeth Naylor
Annette Newman

David Oatman

OEA

Pete Peterson

Ed Pinckney

Linda Pompel
Lloyd Rain
Leslie Rasor

Dick Reid

Mike Rose

David Rothgery
Kitty Seymour
Jane Scheidecker

Don Strahan

Clifford Trolin

Brody Tyler
Marcos Valle

Linda Waddell

Larry Warford
Alice Whitenack

Pat Williams

Harland Yriarte

JOBS

Open to current LCC classified bargaining unit employees: Campus Security Officer, Campus Services Dept,
closing 4/24/95.

ADS

THE BOOKSTORE is having Customer Appreciation
Day on Monday, May 1. Take advantage of the specials
featured throughout the store. Sign up to win prizes
on May 1 from 8 a.m.-2 p.m., one entry per person.
Refreshments will be served at 2 p.m.

FOR SALE: WESTINGHOUSE CHEST FREEZER,

22.5 cu.ft., excellent condition, $150. Buck Arbuckle

E,FL&S, Ext. 2141, or 484-1743 home.

HELP! WE NEED A BOOKCASE for faculty books to fit
an area no more than 30” wide. Annick Todd, English

as a Second Language, Ext. 2253.
FOR SALE: IBM PC-XT, color display, 20MB hard disk,
$150. Also, Panasonic dot matrix printer, KX-P1091i,
$100. Stephen Hamilton, Business, Ext. 2528.

WANTED: Small/medium utility trailer to rent, buy or
share ownership. Fred Meyer, Business, Ext. 2539.MY BEDS ARE DUG, the dirt is bare, does anyone have

overgrown perennials to spare? Please recycle if you
do. I would be glad to help dig. Kay Gidley, Athletics,
Ext. 2555, 345-3706.

BUY A DOZEN ROSES for your favorite person and
help us give scholarships to deserving students. Our

Rotary club is selling roses for delivery on May 12, the

Friday before Mother’s Day. The roses are long
stemmed and elegantly presented in a white box. Call
Ginny Reich at Ext. 2426 or Linda Waddell at Ext. 2313
to reserve your roses at only $16 per dozen.

FOR SALE: 1991 PLYMOUTH ACCLAIM, 37,000

miles. Has had complete evaluation with printout from
Wayne’s Garage. Good condition. Solid, economical
family car. Asking $5,990. Jerry Moskus, Ext. 2200, or

343-8735.

FOR RENT: Partially furnished older house in town of
Creswellon half-acre. 2-bedroom, 1-bath , large
kitchen, plus separate bunk house. Large yard with
fruit trees. Pets ? $650 + deposits. Available 5/1. Call

896-3806 after 6 p.m. Ann Augard, Computer
Services, Ext. 2865.

MAPLE FLOOR LOOM, 4-harness, jack type, 45”
weaving width, sturdy, $600. Assorted weaving tools,
yam and books, priced to sell. Bob Prokop, Media Arts,
Ext. 2472, or Diane Prokop, 345-5055.

FOR SALE: ENTERTAINMENT CENTER (for TV.
audio, etc.), 4’ wide x 5’10” tall, like new, $40. Michael
Ridderbusch, R&P, 746-4636.

THE DAILY

THE DAILY deadline is noon of the day before publication on Mondays and Wednesdays through April 26.
Include first and last name, department, and extension. Send via intercampus mail or deliver to Administration
210. When possible, submit Mac or IBM 3-1/2” disks, any program; or e-mail to Joan Aschim; or Internet to
aschim@edlane.lane.edu. Editor: Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor: Angela Miller.
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This week

Human Resources Cluster, today, 3:30-4:30 p.m.. Forum 310.

Productive Listening. Empathy & Validation” training, today 3-5 p.m.. Math & Arts 235. -
Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

‘"Effective Meetings” with Jon Broome. Tuesday, April 25, 9-11 a.m., 12:30-2:30 p.m., or

3-5 p.m.. Center 316. These are individual sessions. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

AMA 8th Annual Secretaries videoconference. Wednesday, April 26, 9:30 a.m.-l p.m..

Forum 307. RSVP to Cynde Leathers, Ext. 2260.

Classified Council. Wednesday, April 26, 3-5 p.m.. Physical Education 205.

Zenger Miller training. “Getting Your Point Across, Thursday, April 27, 9:30 a.m.-noon, and
1:30-4 p.m.. Downtown Center. - Peg Allison, Ext. 2923

Faculty Council. Thursday, April 27, 3-4:30 p.m.. Boardroom.

A Chorus Line”. Friday and Saturday, April 28 and 29, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts Theater.
Tickets: $8 Lane staff, $10 adults, and $6 students/seniors. Call Ext. 2202 weekday
afternoons for tickets. Lane staff are invited to usher!

u
#

More Week of the Young Child events
● Looking for Picasso? Do you need a special print for your office wall? In support of the

Week of the Young Child, the ASLCC Child Care Co-op is sponsoring a cliildren’s art show
and silent auction April 26-29. Art work will be on display in the Center Building in front of
the Student Resource Center. For more information, contact Sue Ferguson at Ext. 2025.

● Thirsty? Got a quarter? Celebrate the Week of the Young Child by supporting the young
entrepreneurs of Lane’s Child Development Center Preschool. The children will be selling
beverages in fi-ont of the Administration Building on Friday, April 28 fi-om 10-11 a.m. - Heidi
Stalder, Ext. 2524

Graduation keynote contest
Lane’s graduation ceremony this year will feature a keynote address by a Lane student.

The featured student will be selected through a speaking contest. Contestants will present their
speech to a selection committee Tuesday, May 9. Interested students should prepare a speech of
eight minutes or less and sign up for a time to present the speech at the Student Activities Office.
Deadline for entering is April 25. The student selected as keynote speaker will receive a $100
honorarium.

Call for Schafer nominations

Attached to The Daily today are nomination guidelines for the Eldon G. Schafer
Innovation Awards. The deadline to submit nominations is May 30. For more information,
contact the Foundation at Ext. 2803.

Art studio aides exhibit at Lane

Studio aides in Lane’s Art and Applied Design Department will exhibit their work today
through May 12 in the Art Department Gallery. A reception will be held on Friday, April 28,
fl'om 7-9 p.m. in the gallery. Nancy Clough of Pleasant Hill will show ceramics, Leo Fesko of
Springfield will show jewelry, and Erik Land of Dorena will show sculpture.
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College Operations cluster meeting rescheduled
The cluster meeting for the College Operations group scheduled for April 19 was canceled

and rescheduled for Wednesday, May 3 at 2:30 p.m. in Forum 307.

On-line budget system training offered
The College Finance accounting area will be conducting training sessions for budget

administrators, administrative assistants or grant administrators on how to use the “On-line
Financial Administration System.” Three separate sessions are scheduled for Wednesday, April
26 at 2 p.m.; Wednesday, May 10 at 10 a.m. and also at 2 p.m.; all trainings will be held in the
Computer Services training center. The sessions will last about one-and-one-half to two hours.
Seating is limited so please reserve a space with Jerry Wolski at Ext. 2609.

Spring term training calendars available
Calendars of trainings offered during spring tenn have been sent to individual staff

members. Additional calendars may be picked up at Julie Baker's counter, outside
Administration 209.

Casino Night rescheduled
Casino Night has been rescheduled to Friday, May 12. If you have already purchased a

ticket for April 21 and cannot attend May 12, you may turn in your old ticket and get a refund at
the Bookstore where you purchased the ticket. Tickets are on sale for the May 12 evening.
Questions? Call Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

JOBS

Open to current classified union employees: Funded Projects Accountant, College Finance Dept., closing 5/1/95.

ADS

LCC GREENHOUSE PLANT SALE, Wednesday, April
26, 10 a.m.-3 p.m.. Cafeteria. All proceeds go to fixing
up the LCC greenhouse. Barbara Dumbleton, Sci., Ext.
2449.

Committee. These beautiful hanging flowers are grown

especially for us by LogHouse Plants in Cottage Grove
and sell for $19-25. Baskets offered are: fushia, ivy

geranium, verbena and a Victorian style. Jana nelson.
Math, Ext. 2393 or 689-6846.

STUDY ABROAD IN CHILE. Meeting, information and
slide presentation Thursday, April 27. 1 p.m., Center 8.

48 hrs. Spanish instruction with native speakers,
multidisciplinary workshops on Chile's cultural, social,
political and economic changes of the last 10 yrs., 6
hrs. of OSU credit transferable to LCC, U of O or other

institution, two weeks living in an apartment and four
week homestay. Aug. 12-Sept. 23. One year of
Spanish required. For information, call Buck Arbuckle,
E.FL&S, Ext. 2141 or 484-1743.

FOR SALE: 1971 Datsun 510, 2 door; dark green, runs

well. $850. Linda Mooney, ABSE, Ext. 2057, 746-4718
or 954-9219.

WOMENSPACE AUCTION Sun. May 21 at Eugene
Hilton. Over 350 donors & 450 items! $25. Dinner &

auction, $5. Auction only. Limited seating, get your
tickets soon. Sue Thompson, H & PE, Ext. 2555 or
689-4487. Volunteers also needed for night of event.
Thank you for helping!

CLASSICAL CUISINE dinner, prepared and served by
Lane students. Dinner service will begin at 6 p.m.
Ticket are $14.50 per person. Deadline for mailing
checks and confirmation of reservation is April 27. For
information, call Ext. 2697.

THE BOOKSTORE is having Customer Appreciation

Day on Monday, May 1. Take advantage of the
specials featured throughout the store. Sign up to win
prizes on May 1, 8 a.m.-2 p.m., one entry per person.
Refreshments will be served at 2 p.m.

HOUSE FOR RENT: My family and I are going away
this summer from June 15-Sept. 4 and would like to
rent our house for that time. The house is located on

College Hill - completely furnished, 3 bedrooms, 2
bathrooms, decks, view. Spanway studio piano -
$950/mo. Bill Griffith. Math. Ext. 2124 or 344-4956.

FOR SALE: IBM PC-XT, color display, 20MB hard
disk, $150. Also, Panasonic dot matrix printer, KX-
P1091i, $100. Stephen Hamilton, Business, Ext. 2528.

FOR SALE: 1991 PLYMOUTH ACCLAIM, 37,000

miles. Has had complete evaluation with printout from
Wayne’s Garage. Good condition. Solid, economical
family car. Asking $5,990. Jerry Moskus, Ext. 2200, or
343-8735.

MAPLE FLOOR LOOM, 4-harness, jack type, 45’
weaving width, sturdy, $600. Assorted weaving tools,
yam and books, priced to sell. Bob Prokop, Media
Arts, Ext. 2472, or Diane Prokop, 345-5055.

HANGING FLOWER BASKETS for Mothers’ Day.
Honor that special woman in your life while you support
this annual fund-raiser of the Eugene-Irkutsk Sister City

THE DAILY deadline is noon of the day before publication on Mondays and Wednesdays through April 26. Include
first and last name, department, and e^ension. Send via intercampus mail or deliver to Administration 210. When
possible, submit Mac or IBM 3-1/2’ disks, any program; or e-mail to Joan Aschim; or Internet to
aschim@edlane.lane.edu. Editor Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor; Angela Miller.
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Today through Saturday
Secretaries Dav. today.
Greenhouse plant sale, today, 10 a.m.-3 p.m., cafeteria.
Classified .Council, today, 3-5 p.m., PE 205. Agenda: sick leave fund update, in-service
questionnaire, restructuring, and staff suggestions. - Carrol Barton, Ext. 2640
Children’s art show and silent auction, today through Saturday, art work will be on display in the
Center Building in front of the Student Resource Center. - Sue Ferguson at Ext. 2025
Faculty Council. Thursday, April 27, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.
Child Development Center preschoolers Week of the Young Child beverage sales, in front of the
Administration Building, Friday, April 28, 10-11 a.m. - Heidi Stalder, Ext. 2524
Technology Think Tank. Friday, April 28, 3-5 p.m., CEN 449. Agenda: collaboration with local
businesses, Instructional Technology Center, vice president meetings, workshop series, modem-
based learning conference at Chemeketa May 3-5. - Bob Barber, Ext. 2305
“A Chorus Line”. April 28 & 29, May 5 & 6, 8 p.m., Performing Arts. Call Ext. 2202 for tickets.

PERS statements

have arrived
Medical office student honored

PERS statements have arrived

and will be distributed to employees
this week. Please verify them for
accuracy and use the tear-off form for
corrections on birthdate, social

security number or name. If the
beneficiary is incorrect, or you have
not designated a beneficiary, call
Vicki Ellison at Ext. 2589 for a new

form. This year’s interest rates are 8
percent for regular accounts and -
1.76 percent for variable accounts.
Remember, if you made a change in
the distribution between regular and
variable in 1994, it will reflect on the
1995 statement that will be sent to

you next year. - Vicki Ellison,
Personnel Services

Medical office assistant program student Kristy Shaddy has
received a $925 grant from the PEO Sisterhood Program for
Continuing Education, an international philanthropic
organization. Pictured from left: Jerri Adler, instructor; Joyce
Garibay, coordinator; Kristy Shaddy, student; Marie Nelson,
PEO Education Committee Chair and former secretary to the
president and Board of Education; Doug White, Family and
Health Careers Department chair.

Payroll notice
Classified bargaining unit salaried employees will be paid from the new 1994/95 salary schedule

beginning with the May 31 check. Any retro pay for August 1, 1994-April 30,1995 will be included in
the May 31 check. Classified hourly timesheet employees will be moved to the new classification system
and paid the 1995/96 salary schedule on the July 31 check.

student bond rally scheduled
A student rally on the bond measure will be held Thursday, April 27, at 11:45 a.m. on Bristow

Square. All staff are welcome to attend. - Jason Rackley, chair. Student Bond Task Force

UO transfer workshop offered
A free transfer workshop will be held Saturday, May 6, from 11 a.m.-2 p.m. in the Fir Room,

Erb Memorial Union, University of Oregon. Free lunch and childcare will be provided and registration
is required by Thursday, April 27 at the Women’s Center, Ext. 2353, CEN 213.

Instructional Technology Lab open
The new Instructional Technology Lab is now open and will be staffed Monday through Friday

from 1:30-5 p.m.. The lab is located in CEN 421 and is open to all interested faculty and staff. For
more information visit lab assistant Josh Levine or contact Bob Vogel at Ext. 2460.
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Daily schedule changes
The Daily returns to its full schedule on

Monday, May 1. Deadline is noon of the
day before publication on Mondays,
Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays.
There is no Friday issue. Publication is on
Tuesdays only during finals weeks, term
break weeks, and summer term.

Annual employee reception
Let's celebrate! Permanent employees who have

completed 10, 20 and 30 years of continuous service at LCC
during the 1995 calendar year, and those who have elected to

retire during the 1994-95 fiscal year, will be honored at a

reception to be held in the main campus cafeteria on
Thursday, May 18. If you know of someone who should be
honored, but whose name does not appear on the following
list, please call Judy Ward in Personnel Services by
Friday, April 28, at Ext. 2583.

10-Year Employees:
Jill Bradley
Barbara Cardwell

Ruth Coffman

Penelope Deggelman
David Gilbertson

Terry Grove
Norman Johnson

Alice Kaseberg
Arlene Kinley
Ted Kotsakis

William Kyker
Wendelyn Larson

Summer basketball camp
The Jim Boutin Co-ed Basketball

Camp will be held on main campus from
July 31-August 4 from 8 a.m.-5 p.m.
Cost is $130 and includes a T-shiit, lunch

and top-notch instruction. The 1994 camp
was completely filled so register early.
Brochures are available in Athletics or

from Jim Boutin at Ext. 2553.

January 1. 1985 - December 31. 1994

Randall Lindstrom

Pauline Moso

Anna Mullins

Penny Palmer
Rebecca Patrick

Christine Russell

Thomas Taylor
Patrick Torelle

Julie Watson

Janet Whiteside

Janet Yriarte

FTT video available

A video of the Teachers Talking About
Teaching workshop on multimedia
software with Bob Prokop, Bill Griffiths
and Tim Blood is on reserve in the library.
Ask for the April 18 TTT materials. For
details about this and other TTT activities,

call Pat McLaughlin at Ext. 2481.

20-Year Employees: January 1. 1975 - December 31. 1994
Lorraine Allyn
Clarice Bates

Teodor Berg
Susan Colvin

Robert Cramblit

Vicki Doughty
James Easley
Robert Foster

James Greenwood

Stephen Hamilton

Rose Holeman

Henry Janpol
Mary Michaud
Donald Micken

Nan Phifer

Richard Reid

Carol Sirois

Jacqueline Thomas
Betty Vail
Patsy Williams

College Operations
meeting rescheduled

The College Operations Group cluster
meeting originally set for April 19 was
rescheduled for Wednesday, May 3, at
2:30 p.m. in FOR 307.

30-Year Employees: January 1. 1965 - December 31. 1994
German Ellsworth

ADS

HANGING FLOWER BASKETS FOR

MOTHERS' DAY: Annual fund-raiser of the

Eugene-Irkutsk Sister City Committee. These

beautiful hanging flowers are grown especially
for us by LogHouse Plants in Cottage Grove
and sell for $19 - $25. Fuschia, ivy geranium,
verbena , Victorian baskets. Jana Nelson,

Math, Ext. 2393 or 689-6846 eves.

Retirees: July 1. 1993 - June 30. 1994

Jolene Bowers

Delpha Daggett
Richard Eno

Richard Fraga
James Huntington
Nancy Jaques

Joyce Kommer
Audrey Razmus
W. Donald Smith

LeRoy Summers
Rosco Wright

FOR SALE: 19'" COLOR TV, Magnavox, $50.00. Lori
Hall, Student Records, Ext. 2690 or 726-8363. CUSTOMER APPRECIATIO DAY at the Bookstore is

May 1. Specials throughout the store. Sign up to win
prizxes on May 1 from 8 a.m.-2 p.m. Refreshments
served at 2 p.m.

FOR SALE: TWIN SIZE MATTRESS, box spring, &
frame. Sealy Plush Quilt Luxury Firm bed. Excellent
condition, $100. Ed Case, Purchasing, Ext. 2574 or
747-4424.

HOUSE FOR RENT: My family and I are going away
from June 15-Sept. 4 and want to rent our College Hill

house for that time. Fully furnished, 3 bedrooms, 2
bathrooms, decks, view, Steinway studio piano.
$950/mo. Bill Griffiths. Math, Ext. 2124 or 344-4956.

OREGON AUTHOR ROBIN CODY will read from his

new book, “Voyage of a Summer Sun,” April 2, at 7:30
p.m., UO Knight Library browsing room. The book
describes his 82-day solo canoe trip on the Columbia
River, - Edna Grass, Financial Aid, Ext. 2371. STUDY ABROAD IN CHILE. Meeting, information and

slide presentation Thursday, April 27.1 p.m., CEN 8.
Buck Arbuckle, E.FL&S, Ext. 2141 or 484-1743.

TECHNOLOGY LECTURES AT THE UO: What

Information Technology Can (and Cannot) Do for
Higher Education, by Kenneth C. Green, today, 3:30-5
p.m. Fenton 110. Higher Education/K-12 Connection:

Using Technology to Assist Public Schools, April 27,
10 a.m.-12:30 p.m.. Instructional Media Center (Knight
Library). Redesigning the Classroom: Teaching and

Technology in Higher Education, by Robert Cavalier,
May 23, 3:30-5 p.m., Allen 221. For details call
Georgeanne Cooper, 346-2177. Pat John, Study
Skills. Ext. 2439.

FOR SALE: 1971 Datsun 510, 2 door; dark green,

runs well. $850. Linda Mooney, ABSE, Ext. 2057,
746-4718 or 954-9219.

THE DAILY deadline is noon of the day before
publication. Include first and last name, department,
and extension. Send via intercampus mail or deliver to

Administration 210. When possible, submit Mac or IBM
3-1/2” disks, any program; or e-mail to Joan Aschim; or
lnternettoaschim@edlane.lane.edu. Editor: Joan

Aschim. Assistant Editor: Angela Miller.


